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February 27, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits a motion and work plan, which respond to Ordinance 17941, Section 110, Proviso P3, for using an expert review panel to provide review and recommendations for combined sewer overflow (CSO) control projects. These projects protect public health and the environment by controlling discharges to local waterbodies.

The proviso states, in part:

Of this appropriation, $250,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a detailed work plan for utilizing an expert review panel to provide review and recommendations regarding optimization, cost control measures, risk management and risk mitigation for combined sewer overflow (“CSO”) control projects and the wastewater conveyance and treatment system and a motion approving the plan and the motion is passed by the council.

The attached work plan identifies the seven members of the Expert Review Panel and outlines the major activities for the panel to undertake, including:

· Optimization of the design of the Georgetown Wet Weather Treatment Station project
· Potential redefinition and/or refinement of CSO basin boundaries to ensure treatment and storage size optimization
· The feasibility of isolating or separating the sanitary and combined sewer systems and the potential for upstream improvements to divert stormwater
· The feasibility of optimizing CSO treatment and storage-facility use
· Options for optimization, cost control, risk management, and risk mitigation during the CSO Long-Term Control Plan update process.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Section 129, Expenditure Restriction ER2, of Ordinance 17941, directs that up to $1,250,000. be spent on retaining and supporting the Expert Review Panel as well as the research and analyses needed to produce reports required by the proviso. The analyses to be performed by the Expert Review Panel includes work that is part of the scope of design for the Georgetown Wet Weather Treatment Station and the update of the CSO Long-Term Control Plan. 

This work plan supports the King County Strategic Plan’s environmental sustainability goal to protect and restore water quality by helping ensure that CSO control projects are optimized.

Thank you for your consideration of this motion and work plan and your continued support of the Wastewater Treatment Division’s work to protect public health and enhance the environment for the residents of King County. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Sharman Herrin, Government Relations Administrator of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-5376, or sharman.herrin@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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